CULMINGTON PARISH COUNCIL

Chairman:  Mrs Carol Byng

Jayne Disley, Clerk and Responsible Financial Officer

1 Streamside, Culmington, Ludlow, SY8 2DF - (01584) 861 387

culmingtonpc@googlemail.com
www.culmington.org
Parish Council Meeting

On TUESDAY 5th January 2016, at Culmington Village Hall

MINUTES
The Meeting commenced at 7.00 pm

Present: Cllr Byng, Cllr Alderson, Cllr Pike, Cllr Steele, Cllr Cawley, Cllr Motley Shropshire Council.

In Attendance:  Mrs J Disley, (Clerk), Mr Jubb (Emergency Planning Officer) 

1.0
Apologies for Absence –:  Cllr Turley, Cllr Norton, Cllr Edwards, Cllr Hardy.

2.0
Declarations of Interest relating to this meeting

Members are requested to declare any Disclosable Pecuniary Interests they may have in matters to be considered at this meeting in accordance with the Localism Act 2011 s32 and The Relevant Authorities (Disclosable Pecuniary Interests) Regulations 2012 

3.0  
Public involvement session:  (Agenda Items only)  
4.0
Minutes 

RESOLVED (unanimous) that the Minutes of the ordinary meeting of Culmington Parish Council held on 1st December 2015, be approved as a correct record and signed by the Chairman (unanimous).  

Proposed:  Cllr Alderson

Seconded:  Cllr Pike

4.0      Matters Arising 
Members were asked to receive any updates from the ordinary meeting of 1st December 2015 not included elsewhere on the agenda: 

5.1:
(Agenda Item 11.0) Cllr Steele reported the bridge at Seifton Batch had now been repaired, and hedges trimmed back to widen the lane.  Ongoing discussions regarding passing places.

5.2  
(Agenda Item 13.0)  Footpath group walk to the Knotches postponed 

due to fallen tree and poor walking conditions.  To be re-arranged.

5.3  
(Agenda Item 14.0 )  Transparency Code application submitted.

5.4  
(Agenda Item 15.0)  Speed of traffic/Speed activated signs, reply from 

Glyn Shaw read to the meeting – earliest we will hear will be February or March 2016 if included in the capital programme.

6.0 Reports from Members

Cllr Motley, Shropshire Council:  Cllr Motley reported problems with water running off Norton camp and down the bridleway (which is very overgrown) as well as the fields.  With the help of those local to the area and Chris Jackson and his team the worst was avoided. The Footpath is very wild and Shropshire Council has discussed doing some work in the past.  

Shropshire Council’s new leader Malcolm Pate is planning to make changes but they are as yet unclear.  Cllr Motley reported Council tax will increase by 3.99% this year, however Shropshire are looking at different ways to raise income for themselves to make them less reliant on central Government and could look at selling their services to other authorities/business.  She will be attending a Local Government meeting with Marcus Jones (Minister for Local Government) and Graham Stuart MP to discuss rural concerns and funding.   

6.1 Other Reports:  None

7.0      Correspondence

7.1  
Shropshire Council - Tax Precept Requirements

7.2  
Shropshire Council - The Big Conversation – update and invitation to 

workshop 18/1/16.  Cllr Byng to attend.

7.3  
Shropshire Council - Notice of Site Allocations and Management of 

Development plan (SAMDev) adoption on 17/12/15  

http://shropshire.gov.uk/planning-policy/samdev-plan-adoption

7.4  
Shropshire Council – Publication of the new Electoral Register for 2016

7.5  
Shropshire Council – New Audit Regime

7.6  
SALC – Information Bulletin 18 December 2015

7.7  
Shropshire Council – Empty Homes Newsletter – 3rd Issue

7.8  
Shropshire Outdoor Partnerships – Notice of Midland Automobile Club- Clee 

Hills Classic Daylight Trial – 24th January 2016

7.9  
Police and Crime Commissioners – e-newsletter – December 2015

7.10 Shropshire Hills ANOB News – Winter 2015

7.11 Connecting Shropshire broadband update – December 2015

7.12 Shropshire Council – December Health and Wellbeing news update

7.13 SALC – Date for Road Safety event 3rd March 2015 (Ruyton X1 Towns 

Parish Council)

7.14
R Bowsher – email correspondence –Members confirmed this matter had not been taken further and therefore had no further information to add other than that which Mr Bowsher had been sent.

7.14 Western Power Distribution – Invitation to Stakeholder workshop

7.15 The Shrewsbury and Telford Hospital NHS Trust – newsletter – ‘Putting 

Patients First’

7.16 Highways – Road Scheme Notification A49 Works – Bayston Hill and 

Onibury

7.17 Shropshire Rural Hub Newsletter – December 2015 – pass to Cllr Norton.

7.18 Lloyds Bank – Changes to the Financial Services Compensation Scheme 

limit-1/1/ 2016
8.0  
Cheques requested:  

8.1
J Disley, Clerk (Salary:  Oct, Nov, Dec 2015)  £425.00

8.2
Mr R Selley (Highway Maintenance:  Oct, Nov, Dec 2015)  £175

8.3 
J Disley, Consumables – Parish Plan expenses £85.38 – envelopes and prizes
Resolved to pay item 8.1 to 8.3 (unanimous)

Proposed:   Cllr Pike

Seconded:   Cllr Cawley

9.0  
Planning Applications: 

9.1  
15/05400/LBC – Seifton Court Barn, Seifton Lane, Seifton, Shropshire.  SY8 

2DG – Conversion of workshop to living accommodation

Resolved to support this application.  (unanimous)


Proposed:   Cllr Cawley


Seconded:   Cllr Alderson

9.2
15/05075/FUL – Seifton Court Barn, Seifton Lane, Seifton.  SY8 2DG – Erection of detached garage to include workshop and studio

Resolved to support this application. (unanimous)


Proposed:   Cllr Pike


Seconded:   Cllr Alderson

9.3
15/05273/OHL – Upper Onibury, Craven Arms, Shropshire.  SY7 9AW – Western Power - Up rate an existing 2 wire 11,000 volt line to 3 wire 11 volt line.



Resolved to support this application.


Proposed:   Cllr Pike


Seconded:   Cllr Cawley

10.0 Finance 

10.1 Current Account Balance £4,991.38 as at 5.1.16.  

Cash Book checked and signed.

10.2 Budgets for 2016/17 Members discussed the presented Budgets with a

proposed precept figure of £2,921 for the financial year 2016/17.

10.3 Precept 2016/17 – Members Resolved (unanimous) that a precept figure 

of £2,921 be applied for.

Proposed:  Cllr Alderson

Seconded:  Cllr Steele

11.0
Parish Plan – Date to be arranged to analyse the returned surveys.

11.0 Highways Maintenance – Mr Selley has decided to retire due to his bad back.  Mr 

Mark Littlejohn has volunteered to cut the grass around the Village Hall.  Cllr Byng to discuss other ongoing maintenance with Dave Hedgley (Chair of Diddlebury PC) to explore the possibility of joining together and applying for the enhanced grant of £3,000 which is now available.  Cllr Pike to look through the agreement and draw up a job description.
13.0
Flood Action Group update- The Clerk reported the problems experienced in the village during the heavy rain over the weekend of 3rd January 2016.  Chris Jackson and Dennis Wilson had been informed about the water not getting away into the stream from the new pipe by the bridge.  Chris Jackson reported that men had been sent to Seifton to clear the grid and check the standing water and ditch reported by Cllr Turley.  Consideration was to be given to fitting another grid further up stream to prevent so much debris flowing down to Seifton.  A lot of water was running from the end of Corve View to the drain by the Nortons, more drainage there would be ideal.  There would be a Film Night (run by Shropshire Wildlife Trust) Tuesday 26th January at the Village Hall to show the work undertaken at Stroud and allow residents to ask any questions they may have.  A visit is in the process of being arranged by Thomasin Sayer from the National Flood Forum.  Next Flood Action meeting 14th January 2016.  

17.0
Any Other Items of Interest (for dissemination of information only) 

A further update received from Mr Mark Littlejohn regarding provision of off street parking at Home James.   

Road subsidence at Seifton Batch was reported as getting worse, 9 inches deep in parts. (Between No 9 and No 4).  Report to Chris Jackson

Mr N Sherry had disturbed an Irish traveller on his land.  He was driving a yellow transit with a beacon on top.  The police had been informed.

Cllr Byng to attend the Good Neighbour workshop on 5th March 2016 in Bridgnorth.

Cllr Alderson reported a leaning telephone post, leaning towards the houses on the cross roads.  Report to BT.

18.0
Date of next Meeting 2nd February 2016 at Culmington Village Hall.

There being no further business the meeting closed at 8.10 pm.
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